Mu Phi Epsilon

International Professional Music Fraternity

PALOS VERDES PENINSULA ALUMNI CHAPTER



February 2000

NO CONTROL CON

FEBRUARY JOINT MEETING WITH GAMMA SIGMA

ZOBNOSCO ZOBOSO SOBORIAS DE SERVICIO DE DESERVABADO EN COMPONIDADA EN PARTE DE COMPONIDADA ZO

Home of Beth Howell 2 Saddleback Road, Rolling Hills

February 13, 3:00 p.m.

\$3 donation for dinner

Our next meeting is a joint meeting with Gamma Siama at the home of Beth Howell on February 13 at 3:00 p.m. We need to have as many of you as possible in attendance, as we want to encourage the collegiate members to join alumni groups when they graduate. They will present a program and we will serve a dinner. We are asking a \$3 donation for the food. Please do make an effort to attend.

JANUARY 16 CONCERT

The January 16 concert at the First Baptist Church of Palos Verdes was excellent. A copy of Clarence Anderson's review in the Peninsula News is enclosed. Checks to Mu Phi were received in the amount of \$380. and the church received a large offering. We will have the facilities for our June meeting free of charge. Many thanks to our artists and all who helped with the program, especially Pearl who organized it all and Eunee Yee who took over after Pearl's illness.

MUSICAL MOSAIC CANCELED

We were unable to get help with the various jobs necessary to present the Musical Mosaic, so it has been canceled for this year. This decision has been made after a lot of discussion with your Board and some additional members. Next year's Board will review the situation.

PHILANTHROPY

We are left with some funds from last year, and we are hoping that members will wish to make contributions to the Philanthropy Fund in lieu of the Musical Mosaic. How about a "Phantom Concert"? Choose a favorite recording - sit down and relax and enjoy it. Then write a check for what you would have paid for 2 or 4 tickets and mail it to the Treasurer. Be sure to mark it "Philanthropy Fund" so that it will be tax deductible.

KEITH BOHM WITH COSB

Mu Phi concert artist Keith Bohm will perform with the Chamber Orchestra of the South Bay at the Norris Theater on March 8 at 8:00 p.m. The concert is sold out but some tickets will be turned back by subscribers and will be available for purchase. Mu Phis can purchase these tickets by calling the Norris box office and identifying themselves. If you plan to get tickets, please call Neeltje first (214-2965). She has three tickets she is unable to use.

MEMBERSHIP SURVEY

Please take time to fill out this questionnaire for Ann Clark. I served on this committee at Convention and we felt we needed your input to try to do the best we could to serve the needs of the entire membership. Please do this as soon as you can so you don't forget about it. We want to make Mu Phi Epsilon the best we can. Any and all ideas are welcome, so say what you think.

MEMBERS IN THE NEWS

Anita Chang has been asked to give a recital in La Courte Hall, Dominguez Hills, on Tuesday, April 25, at 8:00 p.m.

A world premiere of Grigore Nica's piano concerto will be given by Beach Cities Symphony, with Maria Demina at the piano. The date is Friday, April 14 at 8:15 p.m., in Marsee Auditorium at El Camino College.

Pearl Kim is home from the hospital and hard at work with therapy to return sensation to her right side. A copy is included of the Peninsula News article about her trip to Korea to dedicate a memorial bench in honor of her mother at Ewha Women's University in Seoul. Clarence Anderson speaks eloquently of Pearl's "ever-widening circles of love and gratitude" and surely Mu Phi Epsilon is included in the circles.

See you February 13 at 3:00 p.m.

Mu Phi love,

Barbara Hammer